
 

 

 
REGINA BOARD OF EDUCATION  10a 

 
BOARD MEETING DATE: MARCH 22, 2016 
 
TOPIC: ATTENDANCE BOUNDARIES 
 
FORUM AGENDA ITEMS INTENT 

 Open Session  Correspondence  Information 
 Closed Session  New Business  Decision 

  Reports from Administrative Staff  Discussion 
  Other: External Reports/Presentations  
 

BACKGROUND 
 

As part of the recommendations arising from the recent Accommodation Review (2015), the 
Administration was requested to: 

• Conduct a review of the French Immersion program boundaries; 
• Establish appropriate programs/boundaries for the three new joint-use schools; and 
• Conduct a review of schools with higher projected utilization, to determine if changes are 

required to attendance area boundaries. 
 

CURRENT STATUS 
 

Twenty-four (24) schools were selected for review.  Boundaries for French Immersion, new schools, and 
regular programs were examined, and plans established to achieve the objectives of the review.  Details 
for the French Immersion, new school, and regular program boundaries changes are provided in the 
attached report. 
 
The proposed changes have been categorized into two phases for implementation. 
 
Effective with the 2016-17 school year, attendance boundary changes will be made to align school 
boundaries with existing schools and growth projections.  Changes will affect only new 
students/families who enrol at Regina Public Schools.  Existing students will not be affected. 
 

• French Immersion program boundaries will change for Centennial, Connaught, Elsie Mironuck 
and Massey Schools. 

• Regular program boundary changes will include George Lee, Elsie Mironuck, Connaught, 
Argyle, Thomson and Douglas Park Schools. 

 
In the 2017-18 school year, Regina Public Schools will be opening three new joint-use schools.  Prior to 
that point, and to incorporate them into the School Division, several levels of boundary changes and 
program changes will have to be made.  Additionally, the new schools will require to be named. 
 
For 2017-18, three new school boundaries will be established and new French Immersion programs will 
be created at the new southeast and southwest schools.  All students residing in the new school/program 
boundaries will be transferred to their new school when these schools open.  School transition teams will 
 
 



 

 

 
 
be created (during the 2016-17 school year) to assist and support student/family transitions to the new 
school. 
 
Communications 
There were three distinct announcements connected to these changes: 

• Realignment of attendance areas (2016) not affecting anyone but families new to RPS; 
• Attendance area/program changes for the new schools (2017) that will affect existing school 

families; 
• Naming of new schools initiative. 

 
On Monday, January 18, 2016, schools that will see attendance area realignments in 2016 received a 
flyer/brochure detailing the changes: 

• This material was available for use in newsletters and was also to be sent to SCCs (before 
general school population distribution); 

• There was a general school population distribution; 
• The material was also posted on School and Division websites; 
• SCCs were informed by principal that they can request a meeting/presentation from their 

superintendent, if required; 
• A media release was sent out that included details of realignment of attendance areas and the 

Name Your School Campaign; 
• All Division staff were informed by email and through the INFO newsletter. 

 
On January 26, 2016, there was a media conference announcing the new school attendance area/program 
changes and information about upcoming open house meetings and dates.  The same communication 
strategies as above were used.  In addition, open houses were held for each new school area with one 
general open house held at the Division Office.  The sessions were held on: 
February 25, 2016 – 6 pm to 8 pm  

• Centennial School 
o For the school communities of Centennial, MacNeill and northwest Regina community 

 
March 1, 2016 – 6 pm to 8 pm 

• Regina Public Schools Division Office 
o For the interest of all public school supporters in Regina 
o Discussing all the new schools 
o Opportunity for parents who can’t attend other sessions in their area 

 
March 2, 2016 – 6 pm to 8 pm 

• W. F. Ready School 
o For the school communities of W. F. Ready, W. S. Hawrylak and the southeast Regina 

community 
 
March 3, 2016 – 6 pm to 8 pm 

• Ethel Milliken School 
o For the school communities of Ethel Milliken, Dr. A. E. Perry, Massey and the southwest 

Regina community 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
A summary of feedback collected as a result of these communications and the open houses, has been 
compiled in a Q&A response document (attached) which will continue to be updated and posted on 
school websites for information. 
 
For the continued benefit of all school families, especially those who will be attending the new schools, 
a web story that includes the Q&A document was also posted (attached for reference). 
 
Additional concerns related to traffic safety around the new schools is being brought forward to the City 
of Regina and the School Pedestrian Traffic Safety Committee for discussion.  The new school 
communities will continue to be updated with the progression of any discussions. 
 
The Administration is reporting back to the Board, according to policy, for the approval of changes to 
the French Immersion program boundaries and the establishment of new French Immersion programs 
for the new schools in Harbour Landing and the Greens on Gardiner subdivisions. 
 
Approval of the regular, special needs, PreK program, and non-French Immersion new school boundary 
changes is delegated to the Director. 
 

RECOMMENDATION 
 

That the changes to the French Immersion program boundaries for the 2016-2017 school year be 
approved, and the new French Immersion programs and program boundaries for the new joint-use 
schools in the Harbour Landing and Greens on Gardiner subdivisions be approved. 
 

PREPARED BY DATE ATTACHMENTS 
Mark Whiting, Supervisor, Policy, Planning and Research, and 
Terry Lazarou, Supervisor, Communications 

March 17, 2016  Yes      No 

 
 
 



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

  



 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 



 

  



 

 
 



 

 

New School Open Houses Hosted 
 
Between February 25 and March 3rd, 2016, Regina Public Schools held four sessions to inform 
parents, staff, and school communities about the details of the new joint-use schools that will be 
opening in 2017. 
 
The sessions were held at the schools that had student populations that would be most impacted 
by any boundary or transportation changes, as a result of the new schools. These schools are 
Centennial, W.F. Ready, and Ethel Milliken schools. Administration and staff from these schools 
and from the school division were present. Additionally, administration from other schools that 
would also experience change participated in the sessions. These other schools are MacNeill, 
W.S. Hawrylak, Dr. A.E. Perry, and Massey schools. One session was also held at the Regina 
Public Schools Division Office for the benefit of all public school families and the Regina 
community. The new joint-use schools are in Rosewood Park, Greens on Gardiner and Harbour 
Landing. 
 
The sessions had an “open house” format where guests could come any time and ask questions of 
school and school division administration on issues including school boundaries, transportation, 
school design and a variety of other topics. Over 200 people attended the sessions. Some families 
of infant and toddler children came with their children to find out more details about what their 
kids’ first schools would be like. 
 
These sessions were also another opportunity for the school families and the public to submit 
names for the yet-to-be named schools. The Name Your School Campaign will be accepting 
submissions until March 24th. More details are available here: http://www.rbe.sk.ca/school-
division/name-your-school. 
 
At these sessions, school division administration heard and answered a lot of questions. For the 
benefit of those who were not able to attend, a question and answer document has been 
compiled. That document is available here and will be added to as more questions and answers 
develop: http://www.rbe.sk.ca/sites/default/files/q_and_as_revised.pdf. 
 
Moving forward, Regina Public Schools, over the next few months, will create three new web 
pages for the new schools. On those pages will be information relevant to those school 
communities and families who wish to send their children to them. These pages will be with the 
other school pages here: http://www.rbe.sk.ca/our-schools/elementary-schools/school-list. Watch 
for the announcement. 
 
Currently there is considerable information about changes to existing school boundaries that will 
take place in 2016 here: http://www.rbe.sk.ca/news/2016/01/school-boundary-changes-2016 and 
in 2017 here: http://www.rbe.sk.ca/news/2016/01/new-school-announcements-2017. There is 
also a web page that links to the Government of Saskatchewan page that includes design details 
and live webcams of construction here: http://www.rbe.sk.ca/news/2015/12/joint-use-schools-
project-webcams. 
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